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Services In Our Churches This Sunday 

- Morning Worship at All Saints, 10am. Mary Staunton will be speaking. 

- Holy Communion at St Johns, 10am. Peter Walley will be speaking. 

- Evening Prayer at St Andrew’s, 4pm. Led by Clare Owen. 
 

Link for Sunday’s service: https://mickleoveranglicans.org.uk/you-tube-services/ 
 

Collect   Sunday’s Reading  
Almighty God,  Revelation 4, Luke 8: 22-25 
give us reverence for all creation   
and respect for every person,  Next Sunday’s Reading 
that we may mirror your likeness  2 Corinthians 3: 12-4: 2,  
in Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen  Luke 9: 28-43 

 

Midweek Services and Groups
Mondays:       St Johns Internet Café 10am – 12pm in the Link. Free help with  
                         laptops, tablets, smartphones and other technology. Free Wi-Fi. 
 

Tuesday:         Prayers, 8am at the Vicarage, Etwall Road.  
 

Wednesdays: Holy Communion, 9.30am at All Saints. 
  

Wednesdays: All Saints Café 10am – 12pm in the Centre. Join us for a friendly chat, 
                         coffee/tea, cake and biscuits. Everyone welcome!  
 

Fridays:           St Johns Rest Stop Café 10am – 12pm in the Link. Join us for Tea/Coffee 
                         friendly conversation, and delicious home-made cakes. 
 

Fridays:           Brunch Bible Group 12.15 – 2.30pm in the St John’s Link. We join with  
                         others for a cup of soup & sandwich followed by discussion on life, faith   
                         and a bit of Bible study.  
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www.mickleoveranglicans.org.uk 
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DE3 0DL 
01332 510446  

St Andrews 
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St Johns  
Devonshire Drive, Mickleover, 

DE3 9HD 
01332 513363 
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I found this week’s passage from Lukes gospel rather difficult to unravel and get my head 
around. As clergy I suppose we are expected to know everything that’s contained in the 
bible, but sometimes we find certain passages harder than others to understand. 
Guidance from the Holy Spirit is essential in our bible reading and in our understanding 
of the text to help us in our walk with God.  
 

Today’s passage from Lukes gospel is generally known as the sermon on the plain. Which 
is in contrast with the sermon on the mount reported by Matthew. Luke’s version teaches 
about life in the kingdom of God. To begin Jesus slips away to a high mountain to pray and 
spends the night there in prayer. When morning came, He called His disciples together 
and went back down the mountain and stood on a level place. 
Our reading from Luke is often called the Beatitudes, but we may be more familiar with 
the way Matthew wrote them down in his gospel. For Matthew gives us nine blessings 
while Luke gives us only four, Luke also gives us four woes, or what we might call warnings.  
 

Matthew keeps it spiritual, he talks about attitudes of the heart, “blessed are the poor in 
spirit”. The focus here is what’s inside you. Luke is very solid. “Blessed are the poor” the 
focus is on what’s happening on the outside. Matthew gives us “blessed are those who 
hunger and thirst for righteousness” while Luke gives us “blessed are you who are hungry 
now”. So which one is right? Matthew or Luke? I think that they both give faithful 
summaries of what Jesus was talking about on that day. There are important lessons in 
both versions of the beatitudes that we can learn from. 
 

God wants to give good things to His followers, for Jesus started at the very beginning of 
his ministry announcing blessings. For God made an incredibly rich and beautiful world 
for us to live in, He does really want to bless us. He wants to be with us to help us build 
lives that reflect those blessings. Jesus tells us that there is a special blessing for those 
who are poor. In Matthew’s gospel it says poor in spirit, Luke just says “the poor”. Now 
poor is the word for people who don’t have any money. The first blessing from Luke’s 
account matches the first woe, “woe to the rich” they go together like two sides of the 
same coin. Jesus points out here a warning to those who are rich, the bible warns us over 
and over again about the problems that can come from money. The love of money can be 
addictive, sometimes people who have more than enough just keep chasing wealth. 
Money can give you a false sense of security, they think everything is okay, they don’t 
need God, being rich can make you complacent and that can be dangerous. Jesus is not 
being mean or unfair when he says “woe to you who are rich” no, for he loves us all 
enough to warn us. He also reminds those who don’t have much that they can be deeply 
blessed anyway. 
 

The second blessing is actually for those who are hungry now, the world is full of hungry 
people. God does really care about them, he prompts us to pay attention to them, to feed 
them. Jesus is speaking here to people who were often hungry because there was simply 
no food in the house. I suppose for us who are reasonably well fed, or too well fed, it 

Lukes version of the Beatitudes ‘The sermon on the plain’ 



might leave us complacent before God and when that happens, we are on dangerous 
ground. We need to look around us, here in Mickleover there has been an increase in 
people using food banks. But it is not just here, it is country wide. We can make a 
difference to people’s lives; can you give just a little more to Derby food 4 thought 
alliance? 
 

The third blessing is for those who weep. This is matched with a warning to those who 
laugh now. God does not disapprove if we have a good laugh, for God is not against 
laughter. The psalms even says that God laughs. There are people who go through life 
thinking that life is one big laugh. They avoid the serious things of life. This kind of attitude 
can make them blind to what God is doing, it can make them blind to the importance of 
life. But there are those who really care about the things that matter. About those who 
hurt and find life very difficult. People who care deeply enough to weep about them, in 
God’s eyes those who care, those who dare to love are the ones who are richly blessed. 
 

To finish our reading Jesus offers us one final thought, to cheer us up! Persecution. 
Our goal and our hope in life as Christians is to be like Jesus. Jesus was persecuted, just 
look at the gospels. Jesus did say that if we aim to be like Him, we will have times when 
life seems to be against us and hard. For Jesus did say that “if people hate you, they hated 
me first”. That’s John chapter 15 verse 18. It is very unlikely that we will be crucified like 
Jesus or stoned to death like Stephen, but persecution comes in all shapes and sizes. 
 

Please take heart if you are struggling at this time, or you can’t see how you are going to 
pay the next utility bill. You may be having to cut down on your grocery bill. Or you may 
be worried about the state and the suffering of the world. Please be encouraged, God 
does care about the poor and the needy, God does see and care about you, I pray that 
whatever circumstances you may find yourself in, just open your heart to God, because 
He does understand what you are going through. 
 

To finish, I think that it is only right that we give thanks to God for our many blessings. Like 
this old song says, ‘count your blessings, name them one by one’. Believe me life can 
change in an instant. 
 

We can thank God by obeying His word, also by expressing our thanksgiving through 
thankful giving, which could be our time or donations to charities or food banks. Another 
way to thank God is through prayer. You could also express your gratitude to those people 
who have helped and encouraged you on your journey as a Christian. God longs to hear 
from you, He wants to have a relationship with you. 
Why, because He loves you. 
 

Every blessing, Rev Ian. 

 
 
 
The Bible Comes Alive - at 10am on Monday 24th February, at 12pm Murray Road. Mark 
9, 14-29 - The Transfiguration and The Way Ahead.  All welcome. 
 

Notices 



St John’s Brunch Bible Group Calendar – February 28th we will be looking at Psalms. 
March 7th, 14th and 28th, April 4th and 11th we will complete a Lent course. We will take a 
break then until 9th May. Please feel free to join us in the Link at St John’s on Fridays. Any 

questions phone Judi. 
 

A Pot Pourri of Words & Music – Our concert, with Afternoon Tea, will take place at All 
Saints on 1st March at 2.30pm. We have a varied programme of words, music and 
comedy. There will also be a small exhibition of other talents, all performed or created 
by members of our congregations. At the back of church there is a list of cakes which will 
need volunteers to bake for the tea… to broaden the talents even more! Tickets are 
priced at £6 and can be obtained from Rebekah in the church offices and from the All 
Saints Churchwardens. We look forward to seeing you there.  
 

Ash Wednesday Services – 5th March at All Saints, 10am and also at St John’s, 7.30pm 
Holy Communion with ashing. 
 

Christmas Wreaths – will be removed from graves in the All Saints churchyard at the end 
of February. Please pick up any that you wish to keep before then. 
 

(Women’s) World Day of Prayer – Friday 7th March at St Peter’s Church in town at 11am. 
Followed by refreshments. 
 

Be Still Course - where we will explore in 5 sessions, the simple, transformative practice 
of a daily quiet time with God. The videos will be played in church after the Wednesday 
HC service at All Saints starting on 12th March and finishing on 2nd April. The 5 sessions 
are: 1. Encounter, 2: Scripture, 3: Wonder; 4: Hiddenness; 5: Mission 
 

The Prayer Course – will be shown as a series of videos which will be played in Church at 
St John’s at the end of the Rest Stop Café, starting on 14th March.  
 

St John’s Craft & Tabletop Sale – 22nd March, 10am – 1pm. Over 20 different stalls 
including a wide range of crafts, books and jigsaws. Refreshments available throughout 
 

Mickleover Singers Spring Concert - at St Johns on Saturday 29th March at 7:30pm. £8 
on the door including light refreshments in the interval. Doors open at 7pm. 
 

St John’s Electoral Roll - 2025 is the year for a New Roll, and everyone MUST fill in an 
application form if they wish to be added to the Roll. Forms are available in the Link or 
via Rebekah in the Vestry and need to be returned by 28th March. There’s a box in the 
Link or hand them to a warden, ministry team member or Andrew Templer (ER Officer). 
Along with a new Electoral Roll, we are updating our GDPR (Data Protection) consent 
forms. This allows you to tell us how we, as a Church, can contact you and whether photos 
of you can be used for our Church history records. If you are unable to collect the forms, 
contact Andrew and he will try and deliver copies for you. 
 

All Saints Electoral Roll - 2025 is the year when we completely revise the Electoral Roll. 
This means that everyone must complete an application form even if you have done this 
before (forms available at the back of church) and return it to James Bowles or the office. 
The closing date for the entries onto the roll is Sunday 20th April.  


